

---

# Maggie Smith And Beverley Cross

---

*Maggie Smith And  
Beverley Cross*

*Downloaded from  
[api.lacavedespapilles.com](http://api.lacavedespapilles.com)  
by Doyle & Smith*

---

## THE ENDURING BOND OF MAGGIE SMITH AND BEVERLEY CROSS: A CREATIVE AND PERSONAL PARTNERSHIP

---

When discussing the titans of British stage and screen, the name **Maggie Smith** invariably rises to the top. With a career spanning seven decades, she has captivated audiences with her razor-sharp wit, profound emotional depth, and an unmistakable presence. Yet,

behind the dazzling accolades and iconic roles lies a significant chapter of her life that was shaped by a profound personal and creative partnership. This is the story of **Maggie Smith and Beverley Cross**, a relationship that was not merely a marriage of convenience but a deep, supportive alliance that helped sustain one of the greatest acting careers of the 20th and 21st centuries. Beverley Cross, a playwright and screenwriter often less in the public eye than his famous wife, was a pillar of strength for Smith, and their bond represents a fascinating intersection of

theatrical talent, mutual respect, and enduring love.

## The Early Careers: Forging Distinct Paths

To understand the depth of the connection between **Maggie Smith and Beverley Cross**, one must first appreciate the individual journeys that brought them together. Margaret Natalie Smith, born in Ilford, Essex, in 1934, began her acting career on the stage in the 1950s. Her prodigious talent was immediately apparent. She joined the Old Vic company and quickly established

herself as a leading lady of classical theatre, delivering stunning performances in Shakespeare and Shaw. This period of intense theatrical work honed her craft and built the formidable reputation that would later take Hollywood by storm.

Meanwhile, Beverley Cross was forging his own path in the literary and dramatic arts. Born in 1931, he was a classically trained writer who found his voice in both playwriting and screenwriting. He is perhaps best known for his play *Boeing-Boeing*, a farce that became a massive international hit in the 1960s, running for seven years in London's West End. His screenwriting credits are equally impressive, notably including the screenplays for the epic fantasy films *Jason and the Argonauts* (1963) and

*Clash of the Titans* (1981). Cross was a wordsmith with a flair for adventure, mythology, and humour—a writer of significant range and ambition. These early careers, while separate, were happening in the same vibrant theatrical ecosystem of post-war Britain, setting the stage for their eventual meeting.

## A First Meeting and a Divergence of Paths

The lives of **Maggie Smith and Beverley Cross** first intersected in the

early 1950s. They met while both were working in the theatre, and a spark was ignited. They were married briefly in 1954. However, the marriage was short-lived. At the time, both were young and fiercely ambitious, with their careers demanding total commitment. The pressures of the acting and writing worlds, combined with their own personal growth trajectories, led to an amicable divorce just a few years later. It seemed, for a time, that the story of Maggie Smith and Beverley Cross was a brief footnote in their respective biographies.

Smith went on to marry the actor Robert Stephens in 1967, with whom she had two sons, actors Chris Larkin and Toby Stephens. This period of her life was marked by extraordinary professional

triumph—she won her first Academy Award for *The Prime of Miss Jean Brodie* (1969) and a second for *California Suite* (1978)—but her personal life was turbulent. Her marriage to Stephens was passionate but troubled, and they divorced in 1975. Throughout this entire period, Cross remained a peripheral but respected figure in the theatre world, continuing to write and develop his craft. The initial chapter of their relationship had closed, but the book was far from finished.

## The Reunion: A

## Second Chance at Love

The most significant chapter in the story of **Maggie Smith and Beverley Cross** began in the early 1970s. Following her divorce from Stephens, Smith reconnected with Cross. This time, the timing was right. Both were more mature, more settled in their careers, and more aware of what they needed in a life partner. Their reunion was not a flashy Hollywood romance but a quiet, profound reconnection of two souls who had always respected each other deeply. They remarried in 1975, and this union would last until Cross's death in 1998.

This second marriage proved to be the

bedrock of Smith's life. Beverley Cross was not threatened by Maggie Smith's immense fame; rather, he celebrated it. He was her most ardent supporter, her fiercest protector, and her most honest critic. For Smith, who has often been described as intensely private and self-critical, having a partner who understood the unique pressures of a life in the theatre was invaluable. Cross provided a sanctuary from the demands of her public persona. Their home life was a haven of intellectual stimulation, wit, and domestic tranquility, far from the red carpets and flashbulbs.

## Creative Synergy

## and Mutual Influence

The relationship between **Maggie Smith and Beverley Cross** was not only a personal partnership but also a creative one. While they did not collaborate on many formal projects, their influence on each other's work was profound. Cross had an intimate understanding of dramatic structure and character, and he often served as a sounding board for Smith as she prepared for roles. He would read scripts with her, offer feedback, and help her dissect the motivations of the characters she was about to play. His background in classical theatre and film ensured his

advice was grounded in sound artistic principles.

Conversely, Smith's extraordinary interpretative skills likely influenced Cross's own writing. Being married to an actress of her caliber—someone who could find the profound truth in a line of dialogue or the comedy in a moment of high drama—must have sharpened his own sense of what makes a character come alive on the page. Some critics have noted that the strong, intelligent, and often acerbic female characters in Cross's later works bear a subtle resemblance to the kind of roles at which Smith excelled. While it is impossible to draw direct lines of causation, the intellectual and artistic atmosphere of their home was undoubtedly a crucible for both of their

talents.

## A Pillar of Strength During Difficult Times

The true depth of the bond between **Maggie Smith and Beverley Cross** was tested by significant health challenges. In the late 1980s, Smith was diagnosed with Graves' disease, a serious autoimmune condition that affected her thyroid and, crucially, her eyesight. The condition led to a period of severe physical and emotional distress. She underwent radiation treatment and surgery, and at one point, it was feared

she might lose her sight entirely or be forced to retire from acting. During this harrowing period, Beverley Cross was her unwavering caretaker and advocate. He managed her schedule, shielded her from the press, and provided the emotional fortitude she needed to recover.

His support during this time was instrumental in her eventual return to the stage and screen. Without his steady presence, the world might have lost one of its greatest actresses. Cross himself was not immune to health issues, and Smith, in turn, became his devoted caregiver in his later years. This mutual care—the willingness to put the other's well-being above all else—cemented their partnership as one of true, selfless love. It was a relationship built not on

glamour, but on the quiet, profound bricks of daily commitment.

## Legacy and Lasting Impact

The impact of **Maggie Smith and Beverley Cross** extends far beyond their own personal happiness. In many ways, the stability Cross provided allowed Smith to take on the bold, challenging roles that defined her later career. After her recovery from Graves' disease, she entered a new golden age, winning a BAFTA for *The Lonely Passion of Judith Hearne* (1987) and later finding a new generation of fans as Professor Minerva McGonagall in the *Harry Potter* series and as the sharp-tongued Violet

Crawley, Dowager Countess of Grantham, in *Downton Abbey*. Cross saw the beginning of this resurgence before his death in 1998.

His legacy also stands on its own merits. His plays, particularly *Boeing-Boeing*, continue to be revived around the world, a testament to their durable comedic craftsmanship. His screenplays for the Ray Harryhausen fantasy films remain beloved classics, influencing generations of filmmakers. Together, the story of **Maggie Smith and Beverley Cross** is a reminder that behind many great artists, there is often a partner who provides the quiet foundation of support. Theirs was a marriage of equals, two creative souls who understood the demands of their professions and chose to build a life together that could

withstand the pressures of fame, health crises, and the passage of time.

## Conclusion

The narrative of **Maggie Smith and Beverley Cross** is not merely a celebrity footnote; it is a compelling story of enduring love, mutual respect, and creative partnership. It is a testament to the fact that sometimes, the most powerful love stories are not the ones lived in the public eye, but the ones that provide the quiet, unshakable support that allows greatness to flourish. Beverley Cross gave Maggie Smith a safe harbor, and she, in turn, brought his life a profound joy and connection that enriched his own work. Their journey—from a brief early marriage,

through years of separation, to a deep and lasting second union—is a poignant reminder that true partnership can withstand detours and time, emerging stronger and more beautiful in the end.

In the grand theatre of life, the role Beverley Cross played for Maggie Smith was arguably one of the most important supporting parts ever written.